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PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING

Thursday, July 12, 2012
7:30 a.m.

Merrimack Valley Workforce Investment Board

Lawrence, MA  01843

Members Present:
Peter Matthews, Ron Contrado, Michael Munday, Kevin Page
Members Absent:
Atty. Robert Leblanc, Juan Yepez, Joseph Bevilacqua
Staff Present:
Barbara Zeimetz, Cristy Gomez, Mary Kivell

Rafael Abislaiman (electronically), Tracy Myszkowski
Guests Present:
Arthur Chilingirian, 
I.
Approval of Minutes of June 21, 2012
A quorum being present Peter Matthews called the meeting to order at 7:35 a.m. and called for a motion on the minutes of June 21, 2012 meeting.
Motion by Mike Munday seconded by Ron Contrado to approve the minutes of the June 21, 2012 Planning Committee meeting as submitted.  Motion passed.
II.
Annual Plan Review
Copies of the updated budget and summary of changes were provided to committee members.  Finance Director Tracy Myszkowski presented the updated Annual Plan budget and summary of changes from FY2012 to FY2013.  She said that this budget was updated slightly since the quarterly board meeting to reflect some additional funding from DESE which we didn’t expect.  We also have budgeted an additional $105,000 for the one stop but are still waiting for a final figure from the state. It has indicated that its one-stop funding should remain at the same level as last year.  Tracy said that last year’s allocation was $125,000 but we have conservatively budgeted $105,000.  Regarding the total budget, the MVWIB is at $576,000 which is 7.75% of budget; DGA is $471,594 at 6.35% of budget; ValleyWorks Career Center is $3,069,700 or 41.32% of budget; and DCS is $2,141,425 or 28.82% of budget.  The total budget is now $7,429,955.

Tracy said that we have $250,000 under other in the FY12 Wagner Peyser 90% carry-in fund budget from its DCS portion.  The current plan for these funds is to safeguard them within the FY13 Integrated Budget and use them as needed for unforeseen events such as increased IT Migration Costs and potential DCS staff costs in the event our area is unable to meet the goals of our performance based EAU-REA Grant.
In the Summary of Changes Tracy explained that the EUC-REA staffing reflects one less staff with four instead of five.  One of the four hasn’t been filled yet in Lawrence.
Peter Matthews said that the $7.4m budget is less than previous years. Tracy said that we previously had a lot of training funds through ARRA and the Deb Staffing and Solo NEGs.  Tracy also said that since she updated the information Chili informed her that we had 164 trade eligible clients last year of which the state paid $1.1m.
Tracy also said that we only get $14 for the EUC-REA clients who complete the process and the state gets $54.  We have concerns with making our performance numbers.  That is why we want to put the $250,000 aside.  Chili said that historically as employment goes down the length of extensions will go down.  Of the EUC-REA clients we have only seen 600 in the past two months as the people are not coming in and are indicating that they are working.  Since this is a performance based program, that is why we are concerned.  He also said that the state is also concerned about this program.  Chili also said that we just found out that the Governor will sign a supplemental bill for additional YouthWorks money and we can put on more kids.  Tracy explained that this happened last year and we just do a modification to the contract.  Barbara said that we are looking to submit a final integrated budget in November per state requirements.
Peter Matthews asked if Rafael had anything to add and Rafael said that he would just add that the overall reduction in WIA funding over the last two years is at about 15%. The cut is even greater if we factor in the loss of ARRA. 
Kevin Page asked about staffing and if the budget can support 79 employees.  Tracy explained that the WIB is reduced by one staff and the career center added one administrative assistant.  The budget can support the 79 staff.  Kevin also asked about the health insurance benefits for retirees and Tracy said that retiree health care is covered under GIC and that this is now paid by us using WIA funds.

Peter asked if there were any more questions and hearing none called for a motion on the plan.
Motion by Ron Contrado seconded by Kevin Page to approve the FY’13 Annual Plan Review as presented.  Motion passed.

Barbara Zeimetz provided a copy of the Merrimack Valley Workforce Investment Area submission documents for year’s WIA and Wagner-Peyser annual plan.  She explained that the first sheet is the cover sheet.  Chart 1 is the Labor Exchange Program Summary.  We are planning for 14,500 total job seekers with 13,500 unemployed and 1,050 veterans served.  Under employer services we are looking to focus on increasing employer numbers.
Peter Matthews raised the question of how many numbers of job seekers we were seeing before the recession and Chili said 12,000.  Chili said that we hope the EUC-REA acts the way it is supposed to and that it re-engages unemployed people and help get them back to work.  We also want them to avail themselves of the career center.  He said that some UI folks coming in the door don’t become members.  Peter said that hopefully UI will decline over the next few years.  Chili mentioned that the latest federal data reflects that only 80,000 jobs have been added in the last year and that is not encouraging.
Barbara continued with Chart 2 Title I Adults.  The plan number for participants is 213 with 108 carry-ins and 123 exiters.  Barbara said that the total number of participants in training under occupational skills is projected at 135 new.  She explained that we take the average cost of services now and look at the number of new people we can serve by dividing available funds by the average cost number.

Chart 3 is Dislocated Workers which includes the co-enrollments of those covered under trade for a total planned 418 participant and 169 exiters at an average wage of $16.35.  The bulk will be in occupational skills training including ITA for a total of 304.  Chart 4 is the Youth summary.  Barbara said that the carr- ins from FY12 are in training and we are planning an in-school program to provide services to youth who are at risk of dropping-out.  A maximum of 30% of WIA Youth funding may be used for in school youth.  Barbara said that we are looking to get some efficiencies in programs through group training dependent on targeting an occupational training area in demand by area employers. 
Peter Matthews mentioned that we tried to get funding for an in school program for Lawrence High School and wondered if we are still planning to partner with Jeff Riley to try to prevent drop-outs.  Ralph Abislaiman said that we are still looking to partner with Jeff Riley and waiting for the state to release RFPs that we can apply for and that we are also looking at a variety of private funding sources.  Peter added that Mr. Riley appears to approve of a non-college driven curriculum which would offer a dual path for students who don’t want to go to college.

Barbara concluded by saying those are the three major funding streams for WIA which are formula driven. We are still discussing our narrative for program execution.  The numbers on the budget are our best guess at this point in time but she said she doesn’t anticipate any significant changes going forward.
III.
Request for Exemption from Testing for Individuals with Post Secondary Education
Arthur Chilingirian explained that this request is for an exemption from the three hour academic level testing for individuals with an Associate Degree or higher.  He said that the career center has seen a lot of white collar workers during the recession and most have tested at the highest level of 12.9 in reading and math.  He read the state policy regarding assessment and checked with the state who indicated that the exception is allowable and that they require a copy of the minutes with the vote by the committee approving the exemption for their records.  Chili also said that youth are required to be tested and cannot be exempted.
Peter Matthews asked if the exemption would be given on a case by case basis and Chili said that it would and that he would be writing a policy for this if approved.  He did say that some individuals with post secondary education have a language deficiency and may need testing and therefore exemptions will be considered on a case by case basis.  Kevin Page wondered what the cost savings would be.  Chili said that it would allow more people to be tested and will save time.
Motion by Mike Munday seconded by Ron Contrado to allow an exemption from the three hour testing for individuals with at least an Associate Degree who will be served in WIA funded programs.  Motion passed.
IV.
Meeting Schedule 
Peter Matthews said we see the same people for the past six or nine months at the Planning Committee meetings and he is seeking input on what time and day of the week would maximize participation.  Discussion followed and it was noted that Atty. LeBlanc often has to be in court, that Juan Yepez is not available on Thursdays and Ron Contrado is not available on the third Wednesday of the month.  It was the consensus to meet on the fourth Wednesday of the month for the next few months to see if that works well for committee members.
V.
Adjourn
Having no further business Kevin Page made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mike Munday seconded the motion and the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Kivell,

Recorder
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